
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING OF
THE ORANGE COUNTY DRAINAGE DISTRICT

REGARDING A TAX ABATEMENT AGREEMENT
BETWEEN THE ORANGE COUNTY DRAINAGE DISTRICT AND

CHEVRON PHILLIPS CHEMICAL COMPANY LP
TO BE HELD ON JULY 14, 2020 AT 10:00 A. M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the regular public meeting of the Board of Directors
of the Orange County Drainage District will be held on Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 10:00
a. m., at the Orange County Drainage District located at 8081 Old Highway 90, Orange
County, Texas 77630. During this regular public meeting, the Board of Directors will
consider and possibly take action on a tax abatement agreement between the Orange
County Drainage District and Chevron Phillips Chemical Company LP. Chevron Phillips
Chemical Company LP, which is the applicant for tax abatement and owner of the
property on which the investment would occur, is considering a $5, 600, 000, 000. 00
investment within the Chevron Phillips Chemical Reinvestment Zone, 2019-00, located
on FM 1006 in Orange County, Texas. The project will consist of a world scale ethylene
cracker and at least one ethylene derivative unit.

The public is invited to attend this meeting. Although the meeting will be held at the
District's Administration Building, one or more, if not all, of the Directors will attend the
meeting by telephone conference call. Due to the social distancing orders and
recommendations issued by federal, state and local authorities, and for the safety
and welfare of the public and Drainage District staff, members of the public will be
allowed to attend and fully participate in the meeting by telephone conference call
only, by calling toll free 888-204-5987, and entering the access code (7386812#)
when prompted.

Don Carona

General Manager
Orange County Drainage District

Posted on the 3rd day of June, 2020.


